
DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE 

                                  

 It is hard to believe that I only have two more of these newslet-

ters left to write to you as you as your Region One Director. Four 

years has really flown by. 

Our Region One Championship Show was a great one and I hope you 

had an opportunity to attend. The quality of the horses was out-

standing and we really had some impressive classes. Our fun times, like 

the wine tasting event and our Barn Fiesta, were once again things that 

everyone looked forward to and they did not disappoint. 

As I write this letter, many of our Youth members are in Albuquerque 

for the last year of Youth Nationals at that facility. By the time you re-

ceive this newsletter the show will be in the record books. Good luck 

to all of our Youth who represent us so well. 

While I am speaking of Youth I want to make sure that you notice the 

application in this newsletter for a new Youth Director. Our current 

Director, Emily Barker, has served her two year term and will be off to 

college in the Fall. She did a great job and we are thankful to her. It is 

time for someone else to step forward and follow in her footsteps. 

We will have one more Region One meeting this year after the one on 

August 8th. We are having a meeting on November 7th because it is 

closer to the AHA Convention and the resolutions will already be in 

the hands of your delegates. We will go through them at the Novem-

ber meeting so if you are interested please plan to attend. 

Remember that if you want to be part of the Arabian horse world a 

good place to start is to become active in your club and your Region. 

Plan to join us in August or November or better yet both. 

 

Mary Ann 
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Future Meeting 
Dates: 

 

 August 8 

 November 7 

 November 20 at  

       convention 
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DIRECTOR: 
Mary Ann Hughes (951)313-6224 

VICE DIRECTOR: 
Mimi Gaffey (760)518-6745 

SECRETARY: 
Kathy Callahan-Smith  (951) 302-9983 

TREASURER: 
Rose Marie Henry 

Past Director 
Nancy Harvey (626) 355-9101 

 
 
 
 

AMATEUR– Becky Downing  

ANNUAL CONVENTION PLANNING– Mary Ann Hughes  

AWARDS- Darlene Barrett  

BREED PROMOTION-Vandi Reeves  
BUDGET AND FINANCE-Bob Henry 
COMMUNICATIONS-Nancy Harvey and Vandi Reeves 
DISTANCE RIDING– Bob Insko 

DRESSAGE– Carol Spangler 

EQUINE STRESS– Sheri Odom  

EQUITATION- Debbie Price  

EVENTING & DRIVING– Inge Schuler  

HUNTER/JUMPER– Inge Schuler  

JUDGES SELECTION– Bill Hughes 

MEMBERSHIP- Barbara DuBois and Mimi Gaffey 

NEWSLETTER– Malissa Tarman  

PACIFIC SLOPE– Phil Bourgeois  

PROF. HORSEMEN- Sheri Odom  

RACING- Leslie Smith  

REGION I DIRECTORY-Barbara DuBois  

SCHOLARSHIP- Mimi Gaffey 

SPORT HORSE– Carol Spangler  

WORKING WESTERN- Kathy Callahan-Smith  

YOUTH ACTIVITIES– Debbie Price and Sheri Odom 

YOUTH DIRECTOR-Emily Barker 
 

Arabian Horse Association - (303) 696-4500 

10805 E. Bethany Drive Aurora, Colorado 80014 

Website: www.arabianhorses.org 

Region One Website: www.aharegionone.org 

Dinner Meeting 
 

 

 

 

 

 

August 8, 2015 
 

Pat & Oscar’s 

29375 Rancho California Rd 

Temecula, CA 92590 

951-695-2422 

 

    Social Time 5:30 

 Dinner 6:00 

 Cost: $25/person 

 

 Please RSVP to Mimi Gaffey at  

gaffey@cox.net or 760-518-6745 

  

 

mailto:gaffey@cox.net


Region I Fun ! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Thank you Patrons we couldn't do it without you. 

Region I, August 2015   

Don’t forget to follow Region One on Facebook! 

 

at 
https://www.facebook.com/Region1AHA  

https://www.facebook.com/Region1AHA


 

More great pictures from the Region I Championship Show! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Barn Party is always 

Fabulous, Fun and Delicious! 
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As always the classes were exciting and the quality of the horses was 

exceptional.  Thank you to all our competitors. 
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Youth Judging had a great  
 
turnout and was a huge  
 
success.  Way to go kids! 
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Endurance Results 
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Region One Youth Director Application 

 

Position: Region One Youth Director ( This is a two year appointment determined by the delegates of Re-

gion One. Applications are due to the Region One Director by December 31st of each year)        

Name:  _____________________________________  

   

Address:______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Email:_________________________________________ 

Phone Number:_________________________________   

 

AHA Member Number:_________________________    

                                                           

Club:  ________________________________________ 

 

Age:                                  Year in School:                          School: 

 

Number of Years Associated with Arabians: ___________ 

 

Horse Related  

Actvities:______________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Non-Horse Activities________________ _____________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Please describe your ideas for the youth of Region One if you were Director:________________ 

 

Youth News 



________________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

Please describe your ideas or goals as a board member of the Arabian Horse Youth Association: 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Would you be able to attend the Youth Board meetings (Denver, Youth Nationals, and possibly AHA Convention): 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Return form by December 31, 2015 to: 

Region One Director  

Mary Ann Hughes 

3217 English Road 

Chino Hills, CA 91709 

 Email: mah77@aol.com 

Cell: 951-313-6224                                                                                                                                                                                                           

Youth News continued. 

mailto:mah77@aol.com


RCAHA Fall Show: Oct. 3 & 4 at Galway Downs, Temecula 
Arabian, Half-Arabian, Sporthorse & Dressage. We are combining our show with our "Horses: 

Head to Hoof" program, where we invite Intermediate School kids and their families from our 

area to come and spend some time watching Arabians in various disciplines with a guided tour 

of the arenas and vendor area.  

We are soliciting interest for some open classes and open dressage. If there is not enough in-

terest in adding open classes, we will just do some other breed demos. Our next Show Com-

mittee Meeting is July 28 where we will decide on the final show content and the prize list will 

be out shortly after that. Please contact RCAHA President Leslie Smith with interest or com-

ments: lesliesmith@wildblue.net or (951)767-0282 

 

“Tierra Del Norte Arabian Horse Association will be showcasing and 

promoting the beauty and versatility of the Arabian at the San Diego Polo Club on September 

20, 2015. Last year’s presentation was so well received, we have been invited to participate 

again this year! We will perform during intermission (between polo matches), at approximately 

2:00 pm at the polo fields in Rancho Santa Fe, CA. 

 

Do you have a horse and discipline you would like to showcase? Are you and your horse con-

fident in an open (unfenced), public environment? If you are interested in participating, please 

contact Theresa Oakley by phone or email. PH: (760) 497-3266 Email: theresaoak-

ley10@gmail.com. You will be requested to provide photos and a short biography of you and 

your horse’s accomplishments. 

 

This is an unique opportunity to promote the Arabian!! Please come support the Arabian and 

Tierra Del Norte AHA and enjoy a beautiful day at the polo fields. Stick around after the pres-

entation for the championship polo match!” 

 

Theresa Oakley 

President 

Tierra Del Norte Arabian Horse Association 

www.TDNAHA.org 

www.facebook.com/pages/Tierra-Del-Norte-Arabian-Horse-Association/147987148586552 

(760) 497-3266 

Stuff that is coming up. 

mailto:lesliesmith@wildblue.net
mailto:theresaoakley10@gmail.com
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http://www.tdnaha.org/
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Tierra-Del-Norte-Arabian-Horse-Association/147987148586552


Deadlines and Events 

 

 RCAHA Fall Show: Oct. 3 & 4 at Galway Downs, Temecula 

Arabian, Half-Arabian, Sporthorse & Dressage. We are combining our show with our "Horses: Head to Hoof" program, 

where we invite Intermediate School kids and their families from our area to come and spend some time watching Arabi-

ans in various disciplines with a guided tour of the arenas and vendor area.  

We are soliciting interest for some open classes and open dressage. If there is not enough interest in adding open classes, 

we will just do some other breed demos. Our next Show Committee Meeting is July 28 where we will decide on the final 

show content and the prize list will be out shortly after that. Please contact RCAHA President Leslie Smith with interest 

or comments: lesliesmith@wildblue.net or (951)767-0282 

Tierra Del Norte Arabian Horse Association will be showcasing and promoting the beauty and versatility of the 

Arabian at the San Diego Polo Club on September 20, 2015. Last year’s presentation was so well received, we have been 

invited to participate again this year! We will perform during intermission (between polo matches), at approximately 2:00 

pm at the polo fields in Rancho Santa Fe, CA. 

Do you have a horse and discipline you would like to showcase? Are you and your horse confident in an open (unfenced), 

public environment? If you are interested in participating, please contact Theresa Oakley by phone or email. PH: (760) 497

-3266 Email: theresaoakley10@gmail.com. You will be requested to provide photos and a short biography of you and your 

horse’s accomplishments. 

This is an unique opportunity to promote the Arabian!! Please come support the Arabian and Tierra Del Norte AHA and 

enjoy a beautiful day at the polo fields. Stick around after the presentation for the championship polo match!” 

Theresa Oakley, President 

Tierra Del Norte Arabian Horse Association      

   (760) 497-3266 

www.TDNAHA.org 

www.facebook.com/pages/Tierra-Del-Norte-Arabian-Horse-Association/147987148586552 

     

 9/4 –6  AHASC Fall Santa Barbara Show 

 

11/1  Tierra Del Norte ACS Show 
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